
Greetings Members and Friends!  

Yet another year is drawing to an end and I do hope you were able to enjoy a wonderful Thanksgiving with 

family & friends.  Personally, this year Iõm grateful for my beautiful Great Niece Charlotte, a.k.a. Charlie.  

And, in a few short weeks, my youngest nephew will be graduating as a Seamanõs Apprentice out of Great 

Lakes Naval Academy where he qualified for the Navyõs nuclear program.  Once through his training, heõll be 

able to take care of all electrical aspects on his submarine! (Well, the Navyõs Submarine ι ύΦ  I also give 

thanks for all the wonderful members of our Club.  Without you, our club wouldnõt be what it is, so ôThank 

youõ to all ! 

The cold weather & snow has come early and digs in!  I donõt mind the chill, but the snow caught me by     

surprise & I had to scramble to finish all the outside winter clean up.  One of the last ôwetõ snows we had was 

extremely heavy and snapped two 10 -12 foot branches from my pine tree.  If there is an upside, itõs the fact I 

donõt have to go out and buy greens for my winter containers!  Those containers are fun & beautiful, but Iõm a 

warm weather girl, so my eye is already on December 22 ndéthatõs when the days start getting longer!  

November is also our traditional craft month, this year lead by our Program Director Mary Sue Fornari.  

With her team, Linda Martin, Sandy Kappeler and the Clubõs Elveséa big Thank You for the festive table 

top decorations that were assembled and delivered to the West Suburban Nursing and Rehabilitation Center 

in Bloomingdale.  Also in Club news, congratulations to our own Cheryl Svee and Peggy Laraia, who in      

November, completed the University of Illinois Extensionõs Master Gardener Program and will be interning 

in 2019.  They now join the ranks of Linda Kunesh, Gail Sanders and myself as Master Gardeners in the 

BGC.  We raise a ôtrowelõ to you! 

Looking to business for the coming year, we have four Board positions that will come to term at the end of the 

year and voted on in January.  First up is, PRESIDENT, currently held by me, Laura Sewall.  I have truly 

enjoyed serving this past term & would love to continue for a second!  Second is TREASURER, currently held 

by Cheryl Svee who is also seeking re -election.  Third is PROGRAMS, 2 nd Vice President currently held by 

Mary Sue Fornari.  Mary Sue is looking to retire.  And finally, PUBLICITY, currently held by Akhila Meda, 

she is also looking to retire.  Look for the article with additional candidates for these positions and something 

new this year, a short bio on why the candidates choose to run.  

Not only is January our election month, itõs the Clubõs annual Business meeting that determines the          

Donation Distributions.  Wonõt you please make it a point to attend in January to vote and provide input on 

the donations?  If you have an organization in mind you think that may benefit from BGCõs donation, please 

donõt hesitate to contact me. 

As we head into this Holiday Season, may you find Peace and Joy.  I look forward to seeing many of you       

at the Christmas Party December 11 th !  Wishing you and your families a very Merry Christmas, Happy     

Hanukkah and a healthy, Happy New Year!  

All the Best, Laura Sewall, President  
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Presidentõs Prose 

òNature is full of genius, full of the divinity; so that not a snowflake  

escapes its fashioning hand.ó Henry David Thoreau  



 

Snowman Crossing 

A brave group weathered the elements to decorate a tree at the 

Bloomingdale Public Libraryõs Snowman Crossing. 

Left to Right: Laurie Johns, Cheryl Svee, Jennifer Moore, Kirt Shore, 

Henia Sullivan, Carole Lockerbie, Susan Shore and Bobbi Pulido.  
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September  ñ   Mel Zaloudek ñ Critters in Your Garden  

Mel focused on which plants to have in our gardens that would be the least 

appealing to our back yard critters.  

 

 

 

 

October ñ Don White ñ Anything 

Orchids  

Don not only shared many good growing tips, he also 

brought in so many gorgeous and different varieties of  

orchids.  

 

November ñ Nursing Home and Personal Christmas Craft  

Approximately 30 of us members/friends gathered to put together 

these centerpieces for West Suburban Nursing Home.  They are sure 

to brighten up the dining room tables for this Christmas season.  

 

 

Fall Meetings 

 

Early frosts cut our growing season a little short this year but the members of the Plot -to-Plate      

committee (Kathy Mikutis, Gail Sanders, Eileen Spaman, and Cheryl Svee) were able to harvest and 

transport a little over 375 pounds of produce to the Bloomingdale Township Food Pantry in 2018. Our 

donations included basil, parsley, thyme, eggplant, carrots, kale, Swiss chard, spinach, beets, onions, 

peppers (sweet and hot), acorn squash, butternut squash, cilantro, cucumbers, green beans, lettuce, 

sugar snap peas, yellow summer squash, radishes, zucchini, and lots of  

tomatoes. 

 

We would like to thank the following people for giving a week or more to 

keeping the plot weeded and watered: Joyce Basel (2), Jeff Dengler (1), 

Kelly & John Devore (1), Laurie Dring (3), Susan Glick -Shore (2), Cathy 

Kreis (2), Linda Kunesh (2), Carole Lockerbie (1), Akhila Meda (4),       

Jennifer Moore (3), Jamie Schneck (1), Joan Skotleski (2) Henia Sullivan

(2), Cheryl Svee (3) and Barb Weisenburger (1). It really takes all of your 

help to make this happen.  

 

The plot has been cleaned up and all of our equipment has been safely stored waiting for next spring. 

Plot-to-Plate  End of Year Report 
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Upcoming  2018 Programs  

      

January 15  

Annual Business Meeting  

We will be voting for new officers       

and making decisions on our 2018    

philanthropic donations.  Your input is 

important!  

 

February 19  

Joyce Basel       

Beauty & the Beasts ð So. Africa  

 

Beauty and the Beasts is an "armchair" 

safari to the beautiful country of South 

Africa.   Come join our resident South 

African as she shares her love of her 

beautiful, native country.   

 

March 19  

Michelle Nichols  

The Science of Climate Change  

 

Does climate change really exist?  Will 

it have catastrophic consequences?    

Regardless of your personal beliefs on 

this matter, Ms. Michelle Nichols, who 

is a scientist at the Adler Planetarium, 

will put the politics on this subject to 

the back burner and focus on the       

science evidence.  Some of the questions 

she will address are: what does science 

say is happening? Where does the data 

come from? What might be in our      

future?  

 

         

Meeting Reminders:  

We start with a social time at 6:15 PM, 

followed by a business meeting.        

Programs will begin at approximately 

7:00-7:15 PM. 

Our collection of paper goods for the          

Bloomingdale Township Pantry is on -

going.  Bring your items to the meeting.  

    

 

BGC at the Farmerõs Market 

Bloomingdale Garden Club had four successful dates at 

the Bloomingdale Farmers' Market this summer, which 

raised $458 for the Club.   Many thanks to committee 

members Carole Lockerbie, Kathy Mikutis and Cheryl 

Svee, who worked tirelessly to make this effort a      

success.  Not only did the committee craft a variety of 

items for sale, but they also introduced the BGC to the 

community and tackled a host of gardening questions 

from patrons.   Also, a big thank you to BGC members 

who came out and supported the Club.   Jennifer Moore 

shared this photo, showing her creativity in displaying 

items she purchased to beautify her home.    

 

 


